






From: Nelson, Chris (CHC)
To: Hanzel Sarah
Cc: Horton Patsy
Subject: RE: Nomination
Date: Tuesday, July 12, 2016 8:20:59 AM

Yes.  We had a site visit with the masons due to their interest in listing it.  We had a backlog of
nominations to be written, so we contracted with Michelle to write this nomination.  She met with
them in preparing it.  

Yes.  Owner notifications and rights of objection for nomination will go out 25 July.  Since this is
private property, if the Masons changed their mind and objected to the nomination it would not be
presented.
 
August 10 would work fine. 
 
Thanks,
Chris   
 

From: Hanzel Sarah [mailto:Sarah.Hanzel@rcgov.org] 
Sent: Monday, July 11, 2016 10:50 AM
To: Nelson, Chris (CHC)
Cc: Horton Patsy
Subject: RE: Nomination
 
Chris,
 
Thank you for the information. I understand that through  36CFR 60, the property owner will has an
opportunity to comment on this nomination. Was the property owner involved in pursuing the
nomination as Michelle Dennis was preparing it? I’m sure our HPC and Mayor Allender will have

questions about this. The HPC may not have a 2nd meeting in July which would put this as an item on
the August 10 HPC meeting. I would be able to send you their comments immediately following.
 
Sarah Hanzel
Long Range Planner II
City of Rapid City
Community Planning & Development Services
Division of Long Range Planning
300 Sixth Street
Rapid City, SD 57701
605-394-4120
sarah.hanzel@rcgov.org
 

From: Nelson, Chris (CHC) [mailto:ChrisB.Nelson@state.sd.us] 
Sent: Monday, July 11, 2016 8:21 AM
To: Hanzel Sarah
Subject: Nomination
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Hi Sarah,
Attached is a nomination for the RC Masonic Lodge and a CLG comment sheet for it.  I don’t know if
you have seen one of these before, but any time we nominate a property within a CLG you get the
opportunity to comment via this report. 
 
The CLG comment period was supposed to start in June, but we just received this nomination.  So
we would ask that RC agrees to waive the usual comment period and agree to an abbreviated
comment period.  This would go before the our board on 9 September, so we’d just need the report
returned by that date.  Does this sound doable?  If you put it on the agenda for the HPC, that will
count as an opportunity for public comment. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions on this.
 
Thanks,
Chris
 
Chris B. Nelson
South Dakota State Historical Society
605-773-3103
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